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We’ll now turn to our next agenda item, the use of the Commission’s investigative 

authority under Section 6(b) of the Federal Trade Commission Act to issue orders to large 
pharmacy benefit managers (PBMs) to study a range of their commercial practices. This study 
would give us better insight into PBMs’ drug pricing practice
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the COVID-19 vaccine rollout, community pharmacies in some cases proved to be more nimble, 
agile, and efficient than their large-chain counterparts in getting Americans vaccinated,  ( i)-[(t)
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other drugs might be artificially inflated due to these PBM rebate practices.10  
 
We have also received complaints that PBMs and pharmacy plans may face incentives to 

drive patients to more expensive drugs that come with rebates instead of the most affordable 
drugs available. Complaints about these apparently problematic incentives have only grown 
worse with the rise of high-deductible health plans and the increasing use of expensive biologics. 
Additionally, individuals have pointed out that patients have less choice between pharmacies and 
drug products than ever before, as PBMs may increasingly rely on restricted formularies and 
dispensing options.  

 
Recent studies conducted by both chambers of Congress have confirmed some of these 

claims, finding that the large, vertically integrated PBMs play an outsized role in driving up drug 
prices and lessening competition among drugstores and pharmacies.11 These studies are coupled 
with hundreds of complaints the Commission has received in our public docket and during our 
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In addition to the orders the Commission would send out to PBMs, I would also seek 
voluntary comments from the public for their views on how large, vertically integrated PBMs are 
affecting drug prices and competition in these markets. 

 
I want to thank again the staff who worked diligently for months on this study and who 

went to great lengths to produce a document that could win majority support at the Commission. 
I view this as a critical issue for the Commission and believe this study would advance our 
mission and benefit the people we are charged with protecting. 
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